
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
Approve and authorize the Health Services Director, or his designee, to execute, on behalf
of the County as follows:
1. Cancellation Agreement #23 588-3 with Vyend, LLC, a limited liability company,
effective on the close of business on September 30, 2016; and
2. Contract #23-588-4 with Vyend, LLC, in an amount not to exceed $427,014, for provision
of management and technical assistance to the Department’s Information Technology Unit,
for the period from October 1, 2016 through June 30, 2018.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This Contract is funded by Hospital Enterprise Fund I. (Rate Increase) 

BACKGROUND: 
On July 9, 2015, the Board of Supervisors approved Contract #23-588-1 (as amended by
Amendment/Extension Agreement #23-588-2) with Vyend, LLC, to provide management
and technical assistance in the Department’s Information 
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I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    September  27, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc: T Scott,   M Wilhelm   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: William Walker, M.D., Health Services Director

Date: September  27, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Cancellation Agreement #23-588-3 and Contract #23-588-4 with Vyend, LLC



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
Technology Unit including day to day leadership and direction supervision and oversight of
the Project Management office, for the period from July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2018.
In consideration of Contractor’s agreement to continue providing services, both parties have
agreed to re-negotiate payment terms. The Department and the Contractor have mutually
agreed to renegotiate the Contract Payment Provisions and the term to reflect the intent of
the parties. Therefore, in accordance with General Conditions, Paragraph 5. (Termination
and Cancellation) of the Contract, the Department and Contractor have agreed to a mutual
cancellation of Contract #23-588-1 (as amended by Amendment/Extension Agreement
#23-588-2). Approval of Cancellation Agreement #23-588-3 will accomplish this
termination.
Under Contract #23-588-4, Contractor will provide management and technical assistance to
the Department’s Information Technology Unit, Project Management Office, through June
30, 2018.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this contract is not approved, the Contract will not be consistent with the oral agreement
negotiated between the Department and Contractor.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
Not applicable.


